GLENCORE

March 19, 2015

Amanda Hanson, Director, Technical Services
Nunavut Impact Review Board

PO Box 1360

Cambridge Bay, NU XO0B 0CO

By e-mail: ahanson@nirb.ca

Resumption of operations at Hackett River & Wishbone Camp (Hackett
River Project)

NWB License 2BE-HAK0915

AANDC License N2013C0017

KIA License KTL310C005

Dear Amanda,

This letter will serve to advise you that Glencore Canada Corporation (Glencore) will be
resuming operations for the season on or about April 2, 2015 for Hackett camp (the
“Hackett River project”).

A maximum of 15 people will be on site. The camp will remain open for 3-4 weeks.
Activities planned for the season will include maintenance and on-going camp
improvements to support future programs that will build on our commitment to providing
safe working conditions and minimizing impacts to the local environment.

As per the terms of various licenses, best management practices will be applied.

These permits are listed in the table below and posted in the camp office; copies
available upon request:

Permit No. Permit Name Expiry Description
N2013C0017 Exploration activities on Crown 2015-11-29  Exploration activities on Crown Land at Hackett
Land Project
KTL313C005 Hackett and Wishbone 2016-11-01  Staking and prospecting, exploration, drilling, fuel
storage, camp on Inuit Owned Lands
76F-16-1-7 (Amended 2014) Hackett River Camp 2017-03-31  exploration camp
2BE-HAKO0915 Hackett River Camp 2015-12-31 Water use and waste disposal

We currently anticipate closing Hackett camp in late April, and will advise you of the date
as we complete our program for 2015. An additional 3 visits are scheduled during the
summer and fall to inspect and monitor the site. These visits will include Glencore
personnel and contractors.
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We will advise you of the dates once we see how the thaw progresses. We are looking
forward to a safe, successful season in our endeavours in the Kitikmeot Region again
this year, and we look forward to continuing to work with all of you.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at
Michel.Boucher@@glencore-ca.com, (+1 (514) 745-9375). We will advise of the new
onsite phone numbers, once camp is open.

Best regards,
W( (

Michel Boucher
General Manager, Projects and Exploration
Glencore Canada

CC (by e-mail):
Wynter Kuliktana, Kitikmeot Inuit Association - landsofficerkia@gqiniq.com,
Geoff Clark, Kitikmeot Inuit Association - geoff@qiniq.com,
Tracey McCaie , Aboriginal and Northern Development Canada -
Phyllis Beaulieu, Nunavut Water Board -
Sylvester Wong Workers’ Compensation Board -
Peter Bengts, Workers’ Compensation Board —
Michel Boucher, Glencore — michel.boucher@glencore-ca.com
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